Dear Lions,

Let's Get Off to a Running Start

On June 16th, we are planning a **training session** for Lions of D 45 who are holding the following posts in your Clubs:

- President / Vice President
- Secretary
- Treasurer
- Zone Chairs
- As well as any other Lion who wants to find out more about these positions and how our Lions Clubs work.

The day will be held in Vergennes from 10 to 2 – with a break for Lunch.

(Champlain Valley Christian Reform Church)

This training day will be in place of the training that is usually held at the first Cabinet Meeting in August. The idea is to give you the tools to get started on your new year of service as a Lion - in a positive way. The aim is to cater for Lions who have held these positions before – by giving updates and sharing good practice, as well as Lions who are new to the position.

- The President / Vice President Group- led by PDG Joe Wilson and VDGE Ken Emery
- The Secretary Group led by PDG Betsy Magee and CSE Anna Bolognani
- The Treasurer Group led by Lion Kerry Claffey
- The Zone Chairs Group led by DGE Liz Fenwick and PDG Stan Patch

The day will look like this:

10:00 - Opening the Day

10:15 – 12:00 – Lions meet with the Group Leaders

12:00 - 12:30 - Lunch

12:45 – 1:45 - All Lions will meet within their Zones, with their Zone Chair for Planning and Goal Setting

1:45 – 2:00 - Final Questions and Feedback on the day.

We have a great deal to do this year and having the tools / information to do the job is so important. Also, by getting together, we will have the chance to share experience / ideas / good practice and problems to avoid!

District 45 is meeting the cost of the training as a "thank you" for coming. We only ask that you meet the cost of the lunch provided (homemade lasagna and salad)

To aid us in getting ready, we ask that you fill in the attached registration, including \$10.00 for lunch and send to:

CT Brenda Seitz 724 Hinesburg Road Brattleboro, Vt. 05301 CLOSING DATE: JUNE 11, 2018

Thank you for your service and I look forward to meeting with you on June 16th.

YIL, DGE Liz Fenwick